Saving The Trees on The Martin Grade

Minutes of Meeting

March 8, 20007

Fire Station

The citizens of The Martin Grade community held a meeting at the Fire Station on The Grade at 7:00 pm.
Lee Jones spoke about the importance of the community to come together and formally organize a Citizens Advisory Group (CAG) in order to save the canopy of trees on The Martin Grade. Lee reminded everyone that was the main purpose of their gathering and that all other side issues, such as speed limit, drainage, speed bumps, etc. should be put on hold and the focus should be aligned on saving the trees.

There were concerns expressed that The CAG not over step their boundaries, and that they were being supported by The Martin Grade Community only to save the trees.

The consensus was that they were not to take on any other community issues. Also it was clarified that they were not the start of a homeowners association or any other vehicle that would impose rules on the community.

The community decided to nominate the following people to be CAG members:

Lee Jones

Mona Davis

Nancy Oliver

Linda Mace

Nick Reynolds

These would be equal positions, with no one member having more weight than the others.

The next meeting was decided to be held in one week on Thursday, March 15th at 7:00 pm at The Fire Station on The Martin Grade. There the nominations would be open again and a final vote would be taken on the membership of The CAG. 

One of the reasons for the rush in the next meeting was due to The Metropolitan Organization having their meeting on April 4th. The MPO who is in charge of planning all the roads for the future of The County must sign off on The Letter of Intent that is mailed to Florida Dept. of Transportation (FDOT). We wanted to have a CAG in place to speak on behalf of the community for saving the canopy of trees. The Letter of Intent is the first step in announcing the communities wish to have The Martin Grade designated as A Scenic Highway.

Other things that were discussed at the meeting:

-Enroll the motorcyclist to support The Martin Grade by having a fundraiser and Press release inviting the cyclist out to The Grade.

-Equesterian Trails were discussed and if there was enough right a way to have them running parallel to The Grade

-A Communication Committee separate from The CAG to inform the community when the next meetings were being held.  They could possibly team with the road captains.Jimmy Schwall volunteered to put signs up at 609 and 710 announcing the next meeting.

-The regular meetings were to be held out on The Grade. 
